
Innes Community Council 

Minutes of Meeting held in Lhanbryde Hall on  

2nd May 2023 at 7.00 p.m. 

1.     Sederunt: T. Christie (Chair), C.Dunbar (Treas.), DG Mackay (Sec), P. 

Fitch, K. Henderson, A.Fettes,  

2.    Apologies: Clr. S.Morrison, Clr. B. Williams, Clr. M.Macrae, J.Mackie, 

T.Cattenach, C.Perkins, 

3.    Public: No response from Police Scotland ref. Loch Oich road. 

4.    Council: No Councillors present to report. 

5.    Police: No given report. 

6.    Minutes of Last Meeting (5.4.2023). One Amendment (# 11c> Ref. 

hosting meeting on Flood Prevention,: reworded.) Proposed: P.Fitch, 

Seconded: T. Christie. (Unanimous).dukedeb 

7.    Matters Arising from #6: 

a)    Leylandie Trees on Essil Road – Felling and Trimming to be 

authorised by CES. (Andy Wakely-tree Surgeons) 

8.    There are reports of regular occasions of speeding on Essil Road 

between Newton and Garmouth. 

9.    Treasurer’s Report: The balance sheet will be available shortly, there 

is a balance of £2046 in the BoS Account. A donation of £90.00 was 

proposed and accepted as a suitable donation to G & K Golf Club, for their 

allowing us to use the club house for meetings. 

10. Milltown – Defer to next Meeting. 

11.  Mosstodloch: Defer to next Meeting 

12. The Chair reported that a new line of pylons will cross the ICC and 

LennoxCC areas to carry power from the new sustainable fields. This will 

include Brownmuir, Dipple, Ordiquish. It is to be noted that the pylons are 

1/3 taller than existing ones, and the base is 1/3 greater in area. Scottish 

Power can use compulsory purchase powers as it is an essential utility,. 

The ICC as a whole asked if there should be community benefit resulting 

in the above project, as Moray has some of the highest unit charges in 

the UK, nd this proposed line will carrying power to be sold cheaper 

elsewhere,. All were concerned that the Telephone signal mast, and 

Television Receiver aerial will be in close proximity to the line, and would 

this affect their performance? 

13. AOCB: 1) It is understood that James Jones and Sons, Mosstodloch 

have recently been checked for noise pollution, after complaints from the 

Community. 



          2) Extreme concern has been expressed to Members of ICC about 

the appalling instances of parking in Mosstodloch when the school closes 

in the afternoon. Cars are partially blocking the Garmouth Rod, 

overflowing the Filling Station area, and ‘abandoned’ in the old Rothes 

road. There is a serious issue for road safety, and child awareness, 

particularly since the Moray Council failed in it’s duty of care by removing 

the School crossing attendant, without any viable alternative. Issue to be 

made known to Councillors. 

14. There being no further business, the Chair closed the Meeting, and 

called the next Meeting for Tuesday 6th June at 7.00 p.m. in Lhanbryde 

Hall. 

DG Mackay 

 Secretary 

 


